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Research Analysis 

 

SB 743 modifies the definition of permanent in-line disability as used in the Oklahoma Police 

Pension and Retirement System to mean when an officer because so physically or mentally 

disabled, as determined by an independent medical examiner, psychiatrist or psychologist 

selected by the State Board, in consequence of their duties that they can no longer perform their 

required duties.  

 

The measure also modifies the normal disability benefit for members with a permanent in-line 

disability to be the greater of 2.5 percent of the member’s final average salary multiplied by 20 

years, regardless of the years of actual credit service, or 2.5 percent of the member’s final 

average salary multiplied by the years of credited service, not to exceed 30 years, if the member 

has more than 20 years of credited service. The disability benefit is no longer based on the 

percentage of impairment to the member.  

 

Lastly, the measure modifies the benefit for members who have a permanent and partial 

disability from any cause and have completed 10 years of services on the basis of the following: 

 1 percent to 49 percent impaired: 50 percent of accrued retirement benefit; 

 50 percent to 74 percent impaired: 75 percent of accrued retirement benefit; and 

 75 to 99 percent impaired: 100 percent of accrued retirement benefit. 

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Actuaries for the Oklahoma Police Pension and Retirement System (OPPRS) anticipate “no 

meaningful impact on the funded ratio” of the System as a result of the provisions of SB 743 in 

its current form. 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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